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MEMORANDUM 
 

March 19, 2014 
 
TO:  Transportation Planning Board 

 
FROM: Gerald K. Miller 

Acting Co-Director, Department of 
Transportation Planning 

 
RE:  Additional Letters Sent/Received  
 

The attached additional letter sent/received will be reviewed along with 
other letters sent/received under item 5 of today’s TPB agenda. 
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MEMORANDUM      
 
TO:  Transportation Planning Board  
 
FROM: Michael Farrell, Senior Transportation Planner 
  Department of Transportation Planning 
 
SUBJECT: Update on Spring 2014 Street Smart Pedestrian and Bicycle Safety 

Campaign    
 
DATE: March 18, 2014 
 
 
Spring 2014 Street Smart Pedestrian and Bicycle Safety Campaign 
 
The Spring 2014 wave of Street Smart will run from April 14th to May 11th.   It will use 
the “tired faces” ads from 2013.     
 
The kickoff press event is slated to take place on the morning of Tuesday, April 15th in 
Woodbridge, Prince William County, exact time and place to be determined.    
 
COG/TPB staff and the project consultant are working with Supervisor Frank J. 
Principi’s staff and the Prince William County Department of Transportation to organize 
the event.   We appreciate Prince William County’s volunteering to host this event, which 
represents a significant time commitment on their part.     
 
Background 
 

 Pedestrians and bicyclists account for more than one fourth of traffic fatalities in the region.  
 

To change motorist and pedestrian behavior, and ultimately reduce pedestrian and bicyclist 
deaths and injuries, the National Capital Region Transportation Planning Board (TPB) in 
2002 initiated a regional pedestrian and bicycle safety campaign known as Street Smart.  The 
campaign consists of a Fall and a Spring wave of radio, transit, and internet advertising 
directed at motorists and pedestrians, with concurrent pedestrian-related law enforcement to 
reinforce the message.  The most recent campaign wave ran October 28th – November 24th, 
2013.  COG/TPB staff and an Advisory Group work with a media consultant on the 
development and conduct of the campaigns. 
 
Funding for the campaign comes primarily from federal highway safety funding provided 
through the states, contributions from WMATA, and COG dues.     The FY 2014 budget 
is $665,344, up from $597,344 in FY 2013.   

 
 



 

 

 
 
MEMORANDUM 
 
TO:  Transportation Planning Board 
 
FROM:  Tim Lovain, TPB Second Vice Chair 
 Chair, Human Service Transportation Coordination Task Force 
 
SUBJECT:  WMATA Board Request for COG/TPB to Facilitate Regional Collaboration with WMATA on 

Specialized Transportation Services 
 

DATE:  March 19, 2014 

COG’s Executive Director received a letter from the Chair of the WMATA Board, Tom Downs, regarding 
regional coordination of accessible transportation on March 10 and asked TPB staff to work with me to 
provide this memorandum for your background. The attached letter from Chairman Downs requested 
that COG/TPB facilitate regional coordination with WMATA given concerns about the growth and cost of 
MetroAccess service, the need for bus stop improvements and alternatives to MetroAccess. 

The TPB has been actively engaged with WMATA in regional coordination of these issues since 2007 and 
looks forward to continuing to partner with WMATA, State and local governments, and non-profit 
agencies to address the mobility needs of people with disabilities in cost-effective ways. The TPB’s 
Human Service Transportation Coordination Task Force, which I currently chair, has been discussing and 
recommending approaches to expand access to the fixed route system and provide alternatives to 
MetroAccess.  This has resulted in the TPB funding a number of successful Federal Transit 
Administration (FTA) New Freedom and Job Access Reverse Commute (JARC) projects:  the Reach-a-Ride 
specialized transportation information website for consumers, travel training, bus stop improvements, 
pilot programs for wheelchair accessible taxis and other alternatives to MetroAccess. WMATA’s 
involvement has been a key to the success of several of these grants: WMATA provides the match 
funding for the Reach-a-Ride website, and is the recipient of a bus stop improvement grant. Continued 
collaboration with WMATA on these critical issues is welcomed and the WMATA staff participation at 
the Task Force meetings is appreciated. 

The March 10 letter from the WMATA Board will be discussed at the next Human Service Transportation 
Coordination Task Force meeting on March 27.  After that discussion, staff will prepare a response to 
Chairman Down’s letter to be sent from TPB Chair Patrick Wojahn and distributed to the TPB at its April 
meeting. 

The concerns raised in the letter from the WMATA Board are shared across the region, and will be 
central themes as the Task Force oversees the update to the Federally-required Coordinated Human 
Service Transportation. The Coordinated Plan will guide funding decisions for FTA’s new Section 5310 
Enhanced Mobility program which provides approximately $2.8 million per year in grants for specialized 
transportation services. The Enhanced Mobility program is an opportunity to build upon the success of  



 

 

 

the TPB’s JARC and New Freedom projects and support the region’s mutual goals of providing people 
with disabilities quality transportation in cost-efficient ways. These federal funds require matching funds 
of either 50 percent or 20 percent which has been challenging for local governments and non-profit 
agencies to identify.  

The Task Force will also explore the possibility of a TPB-hosted regional forum on specialized 
transportation, in collaboration with WMATA, for senior agency staff at the local and State levels to 
share innovative practices and approaches for addressing mobility challenges for persons with 
disabilities.   
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